Date

The Honorable

United States Senate

Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Senator   :

I am writing in opposition to S. 560, the so-called Employee Free Choice Act (EFCA), and I urge you to publicly voice your intent to vote against both “cloture” and final passage on the legislation, if necessary.  Your constituents know that a vote for cloture is a vote for S. 560.

The legislation would strip hard-working Americans of the opportunity to keep private their decision whether or not to be represented by a union.  It would replace private ballots in union elections with the very public card check recognition process, where workers are forced to vote in front of union organizers by signing or not signing an authorization card. In a card check campaign, each employee’s decision, whether for or against union representation, is made public to union organizers, coworkers and employer. 

In addition, S. 560 contains a provision that mandates compulsory, binding arbitration on the employer and the employees as part the collective bargaining process if an agreement cannot be reached within the first 120 days of negotiations.   This misguided language would have a third party, government official impose the terms of a labor contract that are binding upon both parties, even if one or both parties find those terms unacceptable.  In fact, employees would not be provided with the opportunity to vote on whether or not they approve their new contract. 
I have heard that there are several variations to the original bill which may be offered in the coming weeks by S. 560 proponents, but these changes, including new "union access" provisions and allowing for "quickie" union elections, continue to make this legislation unfathomable for business owners and workers alike. Now is the time to strengthen our economy, not stifle it with this unnecessary bill.

This legislation runs counter to the ideals of democracy and free enterprise.  These values have made America the great nation that it is today, and I encourage your strong opposition to S. 560 or any variation of the legislation which may be considered.
